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Gonzalez, Virgjnia

From: Patricia Beltran <Patricia.Beltran.355382518@p2a.co>
Sent: Thursday, November 5, 2020 4:23 PM

To: ClerkoftheBoard

Subject: November 10 Legacy Permit Amendments

CAUTION: If this email looks suspicious, DO NOT click. Forward to Spam.Manager@ventura.org

Dear Ventura County Clerk of the Board,

I urge you to reject amendments to the coastal and non-coastal zoning ordinances. The proposed amendments will shut down an
industry that provides more than 2,000 high paying jobs for working families in Ventura County and with it, millions in tax revenue.

The move to require discretionary review of legacy conditional use permits is part of a collaborative effort by some Board members
to shut down all oil and natural gas operations in Ventura County and can open the County to expensive lawsuits that we cannot
afford right now.

Supporters of such shutdowns often claim that oil and gas workers can simply transition to jobs in the green energy sector.
According to a recent report released by the State Building and Construction Trades Council this is simply not true and in fact, green
jobs in Ventura County, as defined by the U.S. Bureau of Labor Statistics, paid on average 35 percent less than oil and gas jobs.

In addition, oil and gas companies in Ventura County operate under the strictest environmental regulations in the world.
Responsible oil and gas production must be part of the equation for affordable, reliable and equitable energy policies.

Please support our local workforce, our economy, royalty owners, and an affordable and reliable energy supply for all Venturans. |
urge you to reject this new harmful and costly policy.

Regards,
Patricia Beltran



Gonzalez, Virginia

From: Joe Benson <Joe.Benson.355534753@p2a.co>
Sent: Thursday, November 5, 2020 12:19 PM

To: ClerkoftheBoard

Subject: November 10 Legacy Permit Amendments

CAUTION: If this email looks suspicious, DO NOT click. Forward to Spam.Manager@ventura.org

Dear Ventura County Clerk of the Board,

I urge you to reject amendments to the coastal and non-coastal zoning ordinances. The proposed amendments will shut down an
industry that provides more than 2,000 high paying jobs for working families in Ventura County and with it, millions in tax revenue.

The move to require discretionary review of legacy conditional use permits is part of a collaborative effort by some Board members
to shut down all oil and natural gas operations in Ventura County and can open the County to expensive lawsuits that we cannot
afford right now.

Supporters of such shutdowns often claim that oil and gas workers can simply transition to jobs in the green energy sector.
According to a recent report released by the State Building and Construction Trades Council this is simply not true and in fact, green
jobs in Ventura County, as defined by the U.S. Bureau of Labor Statistics, paid on average 35 percent less than oil and gas jobs.

In addition, oil and gas companies in Ventura County operate under the strictest environmental regulations in the world.
Responsible oil and gas production must be part of the equation for affordable, reliable and equitable energy policies.

Please support our local workforce, our economy, royalty owners, and an affordable and reliable energy supply for all Venturans. |
urge you to reject this new harmful and costly policy.

Regards,
Joe Benson



TO: Ventura County Board of Supervisors
VIA EMAIL TO: ClerkoftheBoard@yventura.org
SUBJECT: November 10 Legacy Permit Amendments

Honorable Supervisors,

| urge you to reject the amendments to the coastal and non-coastal zoning ordinances
before you today. The proposed amendments will hurt my job and the industry that
affords me the opportunity to live and work in Ventura County. Oil and gas employees
and contractors work every day to ensure our community and state at large has a safe,
affordable and reliable energy supply.

The move to require discretionary review of legacy CUPs is part of a concerted effort by
some Board members to shut down all oil and natural gas operations in Ventura County
and with it thousands of jobs and lost tax revenue.

Proponents of such shutdowns often claim that job losses in the oil and natural gas
industry are acceptable because oil and gas workers can simply find jobs in green energy.
The truth is that green jobs in California pay less than oil and gas jobs, and a great majority
of green energy infrastructure is produced out of state. According to a recent report
released by the State Building and Construction Trades Council, green jobs in Ventura
County, as defined by the U.S. Bureau of Labor Statistics, paid on average 35 percent
less than oil and gas jobs. A forced career change to a job that pays less is simply not
acceptable.

Our companies operate under the strictest environmental regulations in the world. We
all share a commitment to clean air and water in our community. Responsible oil and
gas production must be part of the equation for affordable, reliable and equitable energy
policies.

Please support our local workforce, local economy, and the energy needs of today. |
urge you to reject this radical and unnecessary policy change.

Trisha Botten
EHS Associate
Aera Energy LLC
93060



Gonzalez, Virginia

=
From: Jack Breuker <Jack.Breuker.202719829@p2a.co>
Sent: Thursday, November 5, 2020 11:33 AM
To: ClerkoftheBoard
Subject: November 10 Legacy Permit Amendments

CAUTION: If this email looks suspicious, DO NOT click. Forward to Spam.Manager@ventura.org

Dear Ventura County Clerk of the Board,

I urge you to reject amendments to the coastal and non-coastal zoning ordinances. The proposed amendments will shut down an
industry that provides more than 2,000 high paying jobs for working families in Ventura County and with it, millions in tax revenue.

The move to require discretionary review of legacy conditional use permits is part of a collaborative effort by some Board members
to shut down all oil and natural gas operations in Ventura County and can open the County to expensive lawsuits that we cannot
afford right now.

Supporters of such shutdowns often claim that oil and gas workers can simply transition to jobs in the green energy sector.
According to a recent report released by the State Building and Construction Trades Council this is simply not true and in fact, green
jobs in Ventura County, as defined by the U.S. Bureau of Labor Statistics, paid on average 35 percent less than oil and gas jobs.

In addition, oil and gas companies in Ventura County operate under the strictest environmental regulations in the world.
Responsible oil and gas production must be part of the equation for affordable, reliable and equitable energy policies.

Please support our local workforce, our economy, royalty owners, and an affordable and reliable energy supply for all Venturans. |
urge you to reject this new harmful and costly policy.

Regards,
Jack Breuker



Gonzalez, Virgﬂ\ia

From: Stanley Brown <Stanley.Brown.355268010@p2a.co>
Sent: Thursday, November 5, 2020 4:07 PM

To: ClerkoftheBoard

Subject: November 10 Legacy Permit Amendments

CAUTION: If this email looks suspicious, DO NOT click. Forward to Spam.Manager@ventura.org

Dear Ventura County Clerk of the Board,

| urge you to reject amendments to the coastal and non-coastal zoning ordinances. The proposed amendments will shut down an
industry that provides more than 2,000 high paying jobs for working families in Ventura County and with it, millions in tax revenue.

The move to require discretionary review of legacy conditional use permits is part of a collaborative effort by some Board members
to shut down all oil and natural gas operations in Ventura County and can open the County to expensive lawsuits that we cannot
afford right now.

Supporters of such shutdowns often claim that oil and gas workers can simply transition to jobs in the green energy sector.
According to a recent report released by the State Building and Construction Trades Council this is simply not true and in fact, green
jobs in Ventura County, as defined by the U.S. Bureau of Labor Statistics, paid on average 35 percent less than oil and gas jobs.

In addition, oil and gas companies in Ventura County operate under the strictest environmental regulations in the world.
Responsible oil and gas production must be part of the equation for affordable, reliable and equitable energy policies.

Please support our local workforce, our economy, royalty owners, and an affordable and reliable energy supply for all Venturans. |
urge you to reject this new harmful and costly policy.

Regards,
Stanley Brown



Gonzalez, Virginia

From: Tom Coene <Tom.Coene.203422836@p2a.co>
Sent: Thursday, November 5, 2020 12:33 PM

To: ClerkoftheBoard

Subject: November 10 Legacy Permit Amendments

CAUTION: If this email looks suspicious, DO NOT click. Forward to Spam.Manager@ventura.org

Dear Ventura County Clerk of the Board,

| urge you to reject amendments to the coastal and non-coastal zoning ordinances. The proposed amendments will shut down an
industry that provides more than 2,000 high paying jobs for working families in Ventura County and with it, millions in tax revenue.

The move to require discretionary review of legacy conditional use permits is part of a collaborative effort by some Board members
to shut down all oil and natural gas operations in Ventura County and can open the County to expensive lawsuits that we cannot
afford right now.

Supporters of such shutdowns often claim that oil and gas workers can simply transition to jobs in the green energy sector.
According to a recent report released by the State Building and Construction Trades Council this is simply not true and in fact, green
jobs in Ventura County, as defined by the U.S. Bureau of Labor Statistics, paid on average 35 percent less than oil and gas jobs.

In addition, oil and gas companies in Ventura County operate under the strictest environmental regulations in the world.
Responsible oil and gas production must be part of the equation for affordable, reliable and equitable energy policies.

Please support our local workforce, our economy, royalty owners, and an affordable and reliable energy supply for all Venturans. |
urge you to reject this new harmful and costly policy.

Regards,
Tom Coene



Gonzalez, Virginia

From: Coker TJ (Travis) at Aera <TJCoker@aeraenergy.com>
Sent: Wednesday, November 4, 2020 6:59 PM

To: ClerkoftheBoard

Cc: Newell ML (Michele) at Aera

Subject: November 10 Legacy Permit Amendments

Honorable Supervisors,

| urge you to reject the amendments to the coastal and non-coastal zoning ordinances
before you today. The proposed amendments will hurt my job and the industry that
affords me the opportunity to live and work in Ventura County. Oil and gas employees
and contractors work every day to ensure our community and state at large has a safe,
affordable and reliable energy supply.

The move to require discretionary review of legacy CUPsis part of a concerted effort by
some Board members to shut down all oil and natural gas operations in VenturaCounty
and with it thousands of jobs and lost tax revenue.

Proponents of such shutdowns often claim that job lossesin the oil and natural gas industry
are acceptable because oil and gas workers can simply find jobs in green energy.The truth
is that green jobs in California pay less than oil and gas jobs, and a great majority of green
energy infrastructure is produced out of state. According to a recent report released by the
State Building and Construction Trades Council, green jobs in Ventura County, as defined
by the U.S. Bureau of Labor Statistics, paid on average 35 percent less than oil and gas
jobs. A forced career change to a job that pays less is simply not acceptable.

Our companies operate under the strictest environmental regulations in the world. We all
share a commitment to clean air and water in our community. Responsible oil and gas
production must be part of the equation for affordable, reliable and equitable energy
policies.

Please support our local workforce, local economy, and the energy needs of today. |
urge you to reject this radical and unnecessary policy change.

Sincerely Travis Coker, Aera Energy, Process Specialist, 93001



Gonzalez, Virginia

S
From: Tom Crane <tomcraneplg@yahoo.com>
Sent: Thursday, November 5, 2020 3:11 PM
To: ClerkoftheBoard
Cc: jack.vcei@gmail.com
Subject: Legacy permits and vested rights
Hello,

My name is Thomas Crane, | have mineral rights in Ventura that produce income that is necessary to our family. It has
come to my attention that the board of supervisors wants to change the policy for legacy permits and vested rights. | am
opposed to this change as it will create costly, time consuming issues that would ultimately shut down oil and gas
operations, and deprive us of this necessary income.

Sincerely,

Thomas Crane



Gonzalez, Virginia

From: Evelyn Dellinger <Evelyn.Dellinger.216478048@p2a.co>
Sent: Thursday, November 5, 2020 4:27 PM

To: ClerkoftheBoard

Subject: November 10 Legacy Permit Amendments

CAUTION: If this email looks suspicious, DO NOT click. Forward to Spam.Manager@ventura.org

Dear Ventura County Clerk of the Board,

| urge you to reject amendments to the coastal and non-coastal zoning ordinances. The proposed amendments will shut down an
industry that provides more than 2,000 high paying jobs for working families in Ventura County and with it, millions in tax revenue.

The move to require discretionary review of legacy conditional use permits is part of a collaborative effort by some Board members
to shut down all oil and natural gas operations in Ventura County and can open the County to expensive lawsuits that we cannot
afford right now.

Supporters of such shutdowns often claim that oil and gas workers can simply transition to jobs in the green energy sector.
According to a recent report released by the State Building and Construction Trades Council this is simply not true and in fact, green
jobs in Ventura County, as defined by the U.S. Bureau of Labor Statistics, paid on average 35 percent less than oil and gas jobs.

In addition, oil and gas companies in Ventura County operate under the strictest environmental regulations in the world.
Responsible oil and gas production must be part of the equation for affordable, reliable and equitable energy policies.

Please support our local workforce, our economy, royalty owners, and an affordable and reliable energy supply for all Venturans. |
urge you to reject this new harmful and costly policy.

Regards,
Evelyn Dellinger



Gonzalez, V rginia

From: carlos dozzetti <carlos.dozzetti.156614791@p2a.co>
Sent: Thursday, November 5, 2020 12:16 PM

To: ClerkoftheBoard

Subject: November 10 Legacy Permit Amendments

CAUTION: If this email looks suspicious, DO NOT click. Forward to Spam.Manager@ventura.org

Dear Ventura County Clerk of the Board,

I urge you to reject amendments to the coastal and non-coastal zoning ordinances. The proposed amendments will shut down an
industry that provides more than 2,000 high paying jobs for working families in Ventura County and with it, millions in tax revenue.

The move to require discretionary review of legacy conditional use permits is part of a collaborative effort by some Board members
to shut down all oil and natural gas operations in Ventura County and can open the County to expensive lawsuits that we cannot
afford right now.

Supporters of such shutdowns often claim that oil and gas workers can simply transition to jobs in the green energy sector.
According to a recent report released by the State Building and Construction Trades Council this is simply not true and in fact, green
jobs in Ventura County, as defined by the U.S. Bureau of Labor Statistics, paid on average 35 percent less than oil and gas jobs.

In addition, oil and gas companies in Ventura County operate under the strictest environmental regulations in the world.
Responsible oil and gas production must be part of the equation for affordable, reliable and equitable energy policies.

Please support our local workforce, our economy, royalty owners, and an affordable and reliable energy supply for all Venturans. |
urge you to reject this new harmful and costly policy.

Regards,
carlos dozzetti



Gonzalez, Virginia

From: Semrin Ettefagh <Semrin.Ettefagh.250544758@p2a.co>
Sent: Thursday, November 5, 2020 11:34 AM

To: ClerkoftheBoard

Subject: November 10 Legacy Permit Amendments

CAUTION: If this email looks suspicious, DO NOT click. Forward to Spam.Manager@ventura.org

Dear Ventura County Clerk of the Board,

I urge you to reject amendments to the coastal and non-coastal zoning ordinances. The proposed amendments will shut down an
industry that provides more than 2,000 high paying jobs for working families in Ventura County and with it, millions in tax revenue.

The move to require discretionary review of legacy conditional use permits is part of a collaborative effort by some Board members
to shut down all oil and natural gas operations in Ventura County and can open the County to expensive lawsuits that we cannot
afford right now.

Supporters of such shutdowns often claim that oil and gas workers can simply transition to jobs in the green energy sector.
According to a recent report released by the State Building and Construction Trades Council this is simply not true and in fact, green
jobs in Ventura County, as defined by the U.S. Bureau of Labor Statistics, paid on average 35 percent less than oil and gas jobs.

In addition, oil and gas companies in Ventura County operate under the strictest environmental regulations in the world.
Responsible oil and gas production must be part of the equation for affordable, reliable and equitable energy policies.

Please support our local workforce, our economy, royalty owners, and an affordable and reliable energy supply for all Venturans. |
urge you to reject this new harmful and costly policy.

Regards,
Semrin Ettefagh



Gonzalez, Virginia

=__. =}
From: Amy Fonzo <Amy.Fonzo.156678197@p2a.co>
Sent: Thursday, November 5, 2020 12:53 PM
To: ClerkoftheBoard
Subject: November 10 Legacy Permit Amendments

CAUTION: If this email looks suspicious, DO NOT click. Forward to Spam.Manager@ventura.org

Dear Ventura County Clerk of the Board,

| urge you to reject amendments to the coastal and non-coastal zoning ordinances. The proposed amendments will shut down an
industry that provides more than 2,000 high paying jobs for working families in Ventura County and with it, millions in tax revenue.

The move to require discretionary review of legacy conditional use permits is part of a collaborative effort by some Board members
to shut down all oil and natural gas operations in Ventura County and can open the County to expensive lawsuits that we cannot
afford right now.

Supporters of such shutdowns often claim that oil and gas workers can simply transition to jobs in the green energy sector.
According to a recent report released by the State Building and Construction Trades Council this is simply not true and in fact, green
jobs in Ventura County, as defined by the U.S. Bureau of Labor Statistics, paid on average 35 percent less than oil and gas jobs.

In addition, oil and gas companies in Ventura County operate under the strictest environmental regulations in the world.
Responsible oil and gas production must be part of the equation for affordable, reliable and equitable energy policies.

Please support our local workforce, our economy, royalty owners, and an affordable and reliable energy supply for all Venturans. |
urge you to reject this new harmful and costly policy.

Regards,
Amy Fonzo



Gonzalez, Virginia

From: Fountain PS (Paul) at Aera <PSFountain@aeraenergy.com>
Sent: Thursday, November 5, 2020 10:44 AM

To: ClerkoftheBoard

Subject: November 10 Legacy Permits and Vested Rights Amendments

TO: Ventura County Board of Supervisors
VIA EMAIL TO:
SUBJECT: November 10 Legacy Permit Amendments

Honorable Supervisors,

| urge you to reject the amendments to the coastal and non-coastal zoning ordinances before you
today. The proposed amendments will hurt my job and the industry that affords me the opportunity
to live and work in Ventura County. Oil and gas employees and contractors work every day to
ensure our community and state at large has a safe, affordable and reliable energy supply.

The move to require discretionary review of legacy CUPs is part of a concerted effort by some Board
members to shut down all oil and natural gas operations in Ventura County and with it thousands of
jobs and lost tax revenue.

Proponents of such shutdowns often claim that job losses in the oil and natural gas industry are
acceptable because oil and gas workers can simply find jobs in green energy. The truth is that green
jobs in California pay less than oil and gas jobs, and a great majority of green energy infrastructure
is produced out of state. According to a recent report released by the State Building and Construction
Trades Council, green jobs in Ventura County, as defined by the U.S. Bureau of Labor Statistics,
paid on average 35 percent less than oil and gas jobs. A forced career change to a job that pays less
is simply not acceptable.

Our companies operate under the strictest environmental regulations in the world. We all share a
commitment to clean air and water in our community. Responsible oil and gas production must be
part of the equation for affordable, reliable and equitable energy policies.

Please support our local workforce, local economy, and the energy needs of today. | urge you to
reject this radical and unnecessary policy change.

Paul Fountain

Aera Energy, LLC

West Coast Asset- Ventura
PSFountain@aeraenergy.com
Business: (805) 648-8230
Mobile: (805) 947-9282




Eonzalez, Virginia
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From: Brandon Hackman <Brandon.Hackman.156562933@p2a.co>
Sent: Thursday, November 5, 2020 4:04 PM
To: ClerkoftheBoard
Subject: November 10 Legacy Permit Amendments

CAUTION: If this email looks suspicious, DO NOT click. Forward to Spam.Manager@ventura.org

Dear Ventura County Clerk of the Board,

| urge you to reject amendments to the coastal and non-coastal zoning ordinances. The proposed amendments will shut down an
industry that provides more than 2,000 high paying jobs for working families in Ventura County and with it, millions in tax revenue.

The move to require discretionary review of legacy conditional use permits is part of a collaborative effort by some Board members
to shut down all oil and natural gas operations in Ventura County and can open the County to expensive lawsuits that we cannot
afford right now.

Supporters of such shutdowns often claim that oil and gas workers can simply transition to jobs in the green energy sector.
According to a recent report released by the State Building and Construction Trades Council this is simply not true and in fact, green
jobs in Ventura County, as defined by the U.S. Bureau of Labor Statistics, paid on average 35 percent less than oil and gas jobs.

In addition, oil and gas companies in Ventura County operate under the strictest environmental regulations in the world.
Responsible oil and gas production must be part of the equation for affordable, reliable and equitable energy policies.

Please support our local workforce, our economy, royalty owners, and an affordable and reliable energy supply for all Venturans. |
urge you to reject this new harmful and costly policy.

Regards,
Brandon Hackman



Gonzalez, Virginia

From: Hester BP (Ben) at Aera <BPHester@aeraenergy.com>
Sent: Wednesday, November 4, 2020 6:57 PM

To: ClerkoftheBoard

Subject: November 10 Legacy Permit Amendments

TO: Ventura County Board of Supervisors
VIA EMAIL TO: ClerkoftheBoard@yventura.org
SUBJECT: November 10 Legacy Permit Amendments

Honorable Supervisors,

| urge you to reject the amendments to the coastal and non-coastal zoning ordinances before you
today. The proposed amendments will hurt my job and the industry that affords me the opportunity
to live and work in Ventura County. Oil and gas employees and contractors work every day to
ensure our community and state at large has a safe, affordable and reliable energy supply.

The move to require discretionary review of legacy CUPs is part of a concerted effort by some Board
members to shut down all oil and natural gas operations in Ventura County and with it thousands of
jobs and lost tax revenue.

Proponents of such shutdowns often claim that job losses in the oil and natural gas industry are
acceptable because oil and gas workers can simply find jobs in green energy. The truth is that green
jobs in California pay less than oil and gas jobs, and a great majority of green energy infrastructure
is produced out of state. According to a recent report released by the State Building and Construction
Trades Council, green jobs in Ventura County, as defined by the U.S. Bureau of Labor Statistics,
paid on average 35 percent less than oil and gas jobs. A forced career change to a job that pays less
is simply not acceptable.

Our companies operate under the strictest environmental regulations in the world. We all share a
commitment to clean air and water in our community. Responsible oil and gas production must be
part of the equation for affordable, reliable and equitable energy policies.

Please support our local workforce, local economy, and the energy needs of today. | urge you to
reject this radical and unnecessary policy change.

Ben Hester,
Aera Energy/ Production Operator,
93023



Gonzalez, Virginia

From: Angea Horstmanshof <Angea.Horstmanshof.353805998@p2a.co>
Sent: Thursday, November 5, 2020 11:41 AM

To: ClerkoftheBoard

Subject: November 10 Legacy Permit Amendments

CAUTION: If this email looks suspicious, DO NOT click. Forward to Spam.Manager@ventura.org

Dear Ventura County Clerk of the Board,

I urge you to reject amendments to the coastal and non-coastal zoning ordinances. The proposed amendments will shut down an
industry that provides more than 2,000 high paying jobs for working families in Ventura County and with it, millions in tax revenue.

The move to require discretionary review of legacy conditional use permits is part of a collaborative effort by some Board members
to shut down all oil and natural gas operations in Ventura County and can open the County to expensive lawsuits that we cannot
afford right now.

Supporters of such shutdowns often claim that oil and gas workers can simply transition to jobs in the green energy sector.
According to a recent report released by the State Building and Construction Trades Council this is simply not true and in fact, green
jobs in Ventura County, as defined by the U.S. Bureau of Labor Statistics, paid on average 35 percent less than oil and gas jobs.

In addition, oil and gas companies in Ventura County operate under the strictest environmental regulations in the world.
Responsible oil and gas production must be part of the equation for affordable, reliable and equitable energy policies.

Please support our local workforce, our economy, royalty owners, and an affordable and reliable energy supply for all Venturans. |
urge you to reject this new harmful and costly policy.

Regards,
Angea Horstmanshof



Gonzalez, Virginia

From: Michael Jackson <Michael.Jackson.232874031@p2a.co>
Sent: Thursday, November 5, 2020 4:48 PM

To: ClerkoftheBoard

Subject: November 10 Legacy Permit Amendments

CAUTION: If this email looks suspicious, DO NOT click. Forward to Spam.Manager@ventura.org

Dear Ventura County Clerk of the Board,

| urge you to reject amendments to the coastal and non-coastal zoning ordinances. The proposed amendments will shut down an
industry that provides more than 2,000 high paying jobs for working families in Ventura County and with it, millions in tax revenue.

The move to require discretionary review of legacy conditional use permits is part of a collaborative effort by some Board members
to shut down all oil and natural gas operations in Ventura County and can open the County to expensive lawsuits that we cannot
afford right now.

Supporters of such shutdowns often claim that oil and gas workers can simply transition to jobs in the green energy sector.
According to a recent report released by the State Building and Construction Trades Council this is simply not true and in fact, green
jobs in Ventura County, as defined by the U.S. Bureau of Labor Statistics, paid on average 35 percent less than oil and gas jobs.

In addition, oil and gas companies in Ventura County operate under the strictest environmental regulations in the world.
Responsible oil and gas production must be part of the equation for affordable, reliable and equitable energy policies.

Please support our local workforce, our economy, royalty owners, and an affordable and reliable energy supply for all Venturans. |
urge you to reject this new harmful and costly policy.

Regards,
Michael Jackson



Gonzalez, Virginia

From: Nancy Jones <Nancy.Jones.202913760@p2a.co>
Sent: Thursday, November 5, 2020 11:35 AM

To: ClerkoftheBoard

Subject: November 10 Legacy Permit Amendments

CAUTION: If this email looks suspicious, DO NOT click. Forward to Spam.Manager@ventura.org

Dear Ventura County Clerk of the Board,

| urge you to reject amendments to the coastal and non-coastal zoning ordinances. The proposed amendments wil! shut down an
industry that provides more than 2,000 high paying jobs for working families in Ventura County and with it, millions in tax revenue.

The move to require discretionary review of legacy conditional use permits is part of a collaborative effort by some Board members
to shut down all oil and natural gas operations in Ventura County and can open the County to expensive lawsuits that we cannot
afford right now.

Supporters of such shutdowns often claim that oil and gas workers can simply transition to jobs in the green energy sector.
According to a recent report released by the State Building and Construction Trades Council this is simply not true and in fact, green
jobs in Ventura County, as defined by the U.S. Bureau of Labor Statistics, paid on average 35 percent less than oil and gas jobs.

In addition, oil and gas companies in Ventura County operate under the strictest environmental regulations in the world.
Responsible oil and gas production must be part of the equation for affordable, reliable and equitable energy policies.

Please support our local workforce, our economy, royalty owners, and an affordable and reliable energy supply for all Venturans. |
urge you to reject this new harmful and costly policy.

Regards,
Nancy Jones



Gonzalez, Virginia
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From: Legislation AMVETS California <legislation@amvetsca.vet>
Sent: Wednesday, November 4, 2020 11:13 AM
To: ClerkoftheBoard
Subject: Amerlcan Veterans, aka AMVETS, Dept of CA jobs matter.

To: clerkoftheboard(@ventura.org
Subject: Legacy permits and vested rights
Commissioners,

As the Legislative Commander, of AMVETS, Dept if CA, representing the voice of our 9K
Membership am writing you to express the opposition to changing the approval process for oil and
natural gaslegacy permits from ministerial review to discretionary approval by the Board.

The local oil and natural gas industry supports more than 2,000 high paying jobs for working
families, including veterans. By jeopardizing these jobs, you would be taking away important jobs
that California Veterans and their families rely on.

The move to require discretionary review of legacy conditional use permits is nothing but a power
grab by some members of the Board of Supervisors. In addition, infringing on vested rights is
unlawful and opens the County to expensive lawsuits. It is irresponsible for Ventura County to
proceed with yet another policy that exposes it to lawsuits the County cannot afford right now.

In addition to the County’s economic instability due to COVID-19, if we don’t produce energy
locally, we are forced to import more of it from countries that don't hire Californians, pay California
taxes or apply our stringent safety, labor, and environmental standards. Our veterans have proudly
served and fought for this Country and find it absolutely abhorrent that local policy makers are
pushing policies that would make us even more dependent on foreign oil resources, it will effect
more of the jobs and lives of our native California Veterans settled for work in your county. .

With that, We urge you to NOT to move forward with this new harmful policy.

Sincerely,

LT Justin

Lorraine Justin

Dept of California

3rd Vice Commander
Legislative Chair

AMVETS, Dept of CA
707-953-6016
Legislation@AMVETS CA.Vet




Sent from my iPhone



Gonzalez, Virginia

From: Lindin EH (Eric) at Aera <EHLindin@aeraenergy.com>
Sent: Thursday, November 5, 2020 11:05 AM

To: ClerkoftheBoard

Subject: November 10 Legacy Permit Amendments

Ventura County Board of Supervisors

Honorable Supervisors,

| urge you to reject the amendments to the coastal and non-coastal zoning ordinances before you
today. The proposed amendments will hurt my job and the industry that affords me the opportunity
to live and work in Ventura County. Oil and gas employees and contractors work every day to
ensure our community and state at large has a safe, affordable and reliable energy supply.

The move to require discretionary review of legacy CUPs is part of a concerted effort by some Board
members to shut down all oil and natural gas operations in Ventura County and with-it thousands of
jobs and lost tax revenue.

Proponents of such shutdowns often claim that job losses in the oil and natural gas industry are
acceptable because oil and gas workers can simply find jobs in green energy. The truth is that green
jobs in California pay less than oil and gas jobs, and a great majority of green energy infrastructure
is produced out of state. According to a recent report released by the State Building and Construction
Trades Council, green jobs in Ventura County, as defined by the U.S. Bureau of Labor Statistics,
paid on average 35 percent less than oil and gas jobs. A forced career change to a job that pays less
is simply not acceptable.

Our companies operate under the strictest environmental regulations in the world. We all share a
commitment to clean air and water in our community. Responsible oil and gas production must be
part of the equation for affordable, reliable and equitable energy policies.

Please support our local workforce, local economy, and the energy needs of today. | urge you to
reject this radical and unnecessary policy change.

(EH Lindin, Aera Energy LLC/ Production Technician, 93001)



Gonzalez, Virgi_nia

From: Logan CR (Chris) at Aera <CRLogan@aeraenergy.com>
Sent: Wednesday, November 4, 2020 3:45 PM

To: ClerkoftheBoard

Subject: November 10th Legacy Permit Amendments

TO: Ventura County Board of Supervisors
VIA EMAIL TO: ClerkoftheBoard@ventura.org
SUBJECT: November 10th Legacy Permit Amendments

Honorable Supervisors,

| urge you to reject the amendments to the coastal and non-coastal zoning ordinances. The
proposed amendments will negatively impact my job and the industry that affords me the
opportunity to live and work in Ventura County. Oil and gas employees and contractors work every
day to ensure our community and state at large has a safe, affordable, and reliable energy supply.

My company (Aera Energy) operates under the strictest environmental regulations in the world. In
fact, we are regulated by over 25 federal, state, and local regulatory agencies. | should know as my
job entails ensuring that we comply with all those regulations and associated permit conditions.

The move to require discretionary review of legacy CUPs is part of a concerted effort by some
Board members to add another layer of duplicative oversight which will lead to the shutdown of all
oil and natural gas operations in Ventura County and with it thousands of jobs and lost tax revenue.

We all share a commitment to clean air and water in our community. Responsible oil and gas
production must be part of the equation for affordable, reliable and equitable energy policies.

Please support our local workforce, local economy, and the energy needs of today. | urge you to
reject this radical and unnecessary policy change.

Sincerely,

Christopher Logan
Environmental Advisor
Aera Energy LLC
93001



TO: Ventura County Board of Supervisors
VIA EMAIL TO: ClerkoftheBoard@ventura.org
SUBJECT: November 10 Legacy Permit Amendments

Honorable Supervisors,

| urge you to reject the amendments to the coastal and non-coastal zoning ordinances
before you today. The proposed amendments will hurt my job and the industry that
affords me the opportunity to live and work in Ventura County. Oil and gas employees
and contractors work every day to ensure our community and state at large has a safe,
affordable and reliable energy supply.

The move to require discretionary review of legacy CUPs is part of a concerted effort by
some Board members to shut down all il and natural gas operations in Ventura County
and with it thousands of jobs and lost tax revenue.

Proponents of such shutdowns often claim that job losses in the oil and natural gas
industry are acceptable because oil and gas workers can simply find jobs in green energy.
The truth is that green jobs in California pay less than oil and gas jobs, and a great majority
of green energy infrastructure is produced out of state. According to a recent report
released by the State Building and Construction Trades Council, green jobs in Ventura
County, as defined by the U.S. Bureau of Labor Statistics, paid on average 35 percent
less than oil and gas jobs. A forced career change to a job that pays less is simply not
acceptable.

Our companies operate under the strictest environmental regulations in the world. We
all share a commitment to clean air and water in our community. Responsible oil and
gas production must be part of the equation for affordable, reliable and equitable energy
policies.

Please support our local workforce, local economy, and the energy needs of today. |
urge you to reject this radical and unnecessary policy change.

NameChris Majusiak
Aera Energy LLC / Project Manager

Resident of Camarillo,-GCempany/Job-TFitleZip-Code)




Gonzalez, Virginia

From: Kathleen Manos <Kathleen.Manos.203239010@p2a.co>
Sent: Thursday, November 5, 2020 11:34 AM

To: ClerkoftheBoard

Subject: November 10 Legacy Permit Amendments

CAUTION: If this email looks suspicious, DO NOT click. Forward to Spam.Manager@ventura.org

Dear Ventura County Clerk of the Board,

I urge you to reject amendments to the coastal and non-coastal zoning ordinances. The proposed amendments will shut down an
industry that provides more than 2,000 high paying jobs for working families in Ventura County and with it, millions in tax revenue.

The move to require discretionary review of legacy conditional use permits is part of a collaborative effort by some Board members
to shut down all oil and natural gas operations in Ventura County and can open the County to expensive lawsuits that we cannot
afford right now.

Supporters of such shutdowns often claim that oil and gas workers can simply transition to jobs in the green energy sector.
According to a recent report released by the State Building and Construction Trades Council this is simply not true and in fact, green
jobs in Ventura County, as defined by the U.S. Bureau of Labor Statistics, paid on average 35 percent less than oil and gas jobs.

In addition, oil and gas companies in Ventura County operate under the strictest environmental regulations in the world.
Responsible oil and gas production must be part of the equation for affordable, reliable and equitable energy policies.

Please support our local workforce, our economy, royalty owners, and an affordable and reliable energy supply for all Venturans. |
urge you to reject this new harmful and costly policy.

Regards,
Kathleen Manos



TO: Ventura County Board of Supervisors

VIA EMAIL TO: ClerkoftheBoard@ventura.org
SUBJECT: November 10 Legacy Permit Amendments

Honorable Supervisors,

| urge you to reject the amendments to the coastal and non-coastal zoning ordinances
before you today. The proposed amendments will hurt my job and the industry that
affords me the opportunity to live and work in Ventura County. Oil and gas employees
and contractors work every day to ensure our community and state at large has a safe,
affordable and reliable energy supply.

The move to require discretionary review of legacy CUPs is part of a concerted effort by
some Board members to shut down all oil and natural gas operations in Ventura County
and with it thousands of jobs and lost tax revenue.

Proponents of such shutdowns often claim that job losses in the oil and natural gas
industry are acceptable because oil and gas workers can simply find jobs in green energy.
The truth is that green jobs in California pay less than oil and gas jobs, and a great majority
of green energy infrastructure is produced out of state. According to a recent report
released by the State Building and Construction Trades Council, green jobs in Ventura
County, as defined by the U.S. Bureau of Labor Statistics, paid on average 35 percent
less than oil and gas jobs. A forced career change to a job that pays less is simply not
acceptable.

Our companies operate under the strictest environmental regulations in the world. We
all share a commitment to clean air and water in our community. Responsible il and
gas production must be part of the equation for affordable, reliable and equitable energy
policies.

Please support our local workforce, local economy, and the energy needs of today. |
urge you to reject this radical and unnecessary policy change.

(Name, Company Job T, Zip Code)
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_G_onzalez, Virginia

From: Lawrence Mazzola <Lawrence.Mazzola.228934426@p2a.co>
Sent: Thursday, November 5, 2020 11:36 AM

To: ClerkoftheBoard

Subject: November 10 Legacy Permit Amendments

CAUTION: If this email looks suspicious, DO NOT click. Forward to Spam.Manager@ventura.org

Dear Ventura County Clerk of the Board,

| urge you to reject amendments to the coastal and non-coastal zoning ordinances. The proposed amendments will shut down an
industry that provides more than 2,000 high paying jobs for working families in Ventura County and with it, millions in tax revenue.

The move to require discretionary review of legacy conditional use permits is part of a collaborative effort by some Board members
to shut down all oil and natural gas operations in Ventura County and can open the County to expensive lawsuits that we cannot
afford right now.

Supporters of such shutdowns often claim that oil and gas workers can simply transition to jobs in the green energy sector.
According to a recent report released by the State Building and Construction Trades Council this is simply not true and in fact, green
jobs in Ventura County, as defined by the U.S. Bureau of Labor Statistics, paid on average 35 percent less than oil and gas jobs.

In addition, oil and gas companies in Ventura County operate under the strictest environmental regulations in the world.
Responsible oil and gas production must be part of the equation for affordable, reliable and equitable energy policies.

Please support our local workforce, our economy, royalty owners, and an affordable and reliable energy supply for all Venturans. |
urge you to reject this new harmful and costly policy.

Regards,
Lawrence Mazzola



Gonzalez, Vi_rginia

From: Susan Nardi <Susan.Nardi.229040625@p2a.co>
Sent: Thursday, November 5, 2020 3:57 PM

To: ClerkoftheBoard

Subject: November 10 Legacy Permit Amendments

CAUTION: If this email looks suspicious, DO NOT click. Forward to Spam.Manager@ventura.org

Dear Ventura County Clerk of the Board,

I urge you to reject amendments to the coastal and non-coastal zoning ordinances. The proposed amendments will shut down an
industry that provides more than 2,000 high paying jobs for working families in Ventura County and with it, millions in tax revenue.

The move to require discretionary review of legacy conditional use permits is part of a collaborative effort by some Board members
to shut down all oil and natural gas operations in Ventura County and can open the County to expensive lawsuits that we cannot
afford right now.

Supporters of such shutdowns often claim that oil and gas workers can simply transition to jobs in the green energy sector.
According to a recent report released by the State Building and Construction Trades Council this is simply not true and in fact, green
jobs in Ventura County, as defined by the U.S. Bureau of Labor Statistics, paid on average 35 percent less than oil and gas jobs.

In addition, oil and gas companies in Ventura County operate under the strictest environmental regulations in the world.
Responsible oil and gas production must be part of the equation for affordable, reliable and equitable energy policies.

Please support our local workforce, our economy, royalty owners, and an affordable and reliable energy supply for all Venturans. |
urge you to reject this new harmful and costly policy.

Regards,
Susan Nardi



Gonzalez, Virginia

From: Newell ML (Michele) at Aera

Sent: Wednesday, November 4, 2020 2:47 PM
To: ClerkoftheBoard

Subject: November 10 Legacy Permit Amendments
Importance: High

CAUTION: If this email looks suspicious, DO NOT click. Forward to Spam.Manager@ventura.org

Honorable Supervisors,

| urge you to reject the amendments to the coastal and non-coastal zoning ordinances before you
today. The proposed amendments will hurt my job and the industry that affords me the opportunity
to live and work in Ventura County. Oil and gas employees and contractors work every day to
ensure our community and state at large has a safe, affordable and reliable energy supply.

The move to require discretionary review of legacy CUPs is part of a concerted effort by some Board
members to shut down all oil and natural gas operations in Ventura County and with it thousands of
jobs and lost tax revenue.

Proponents of such shutdowns often claim that job losses in the oil and natural gas industry are
acceptable because oil and gas workers can simply find jobs in green energy. The truth is that green
jobs in California pay less than oil and gas jobs, and a great majority of green energy infrastructure
is produced out of state. According to a recent report released by the State Building and Construction
Trades Council, green jobs in Ventura County, as defined by the U.S. Bureau of Labor Statistics,
paid on average 35 percent less than oil and gas jobs. A forced career change to a job that pays less
is simply not acceptable.

Our companies operate under the strictest environmental regulations in the world. We all share a
commitment to clean air and water in our community. Responsible oil and gas production must be
part of the equation for affordable, reliable and equitable energy policies.

Please support our local workforce, local economy, and the energy needs of today. | urge you to
reject this radical and unnecessary policy change.

Michele Newell
Aera Energy LLC
Ventura, CA 93003

Sincerely,

Michele Newell

Public Affairs
Aera Energy LLC
Office - 805-648-8202



FAX — 805-648-8205
MINEWELL@AERAENERGY.COM

Sign up to receive Aera news and updates at www.aeraenergy.com
Follow us on Facebook, LinkedIN and Twitter
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Gonzalez, Virgﬂ'lia

From: O'Driscoll KM (Kevin) at Aera <KMODriscoll@aeraenergy.com>
Sent: Thursday, November 5, 2020 4:21 PM

To: ClerkoftheBoard

Cc: Newell ML (Michele) at Aera

Subject: November 10 Legacy Permit Amendments

Honorable Supervisors,

| urge you to reject the amendments to the coastal and non-coastal zoning ordinances before you
today. The proposed amendments will hurt my job and the industry that affords me the opportunity
to live and work in Ventura County. Oil and gas employees and contractors work every day to
ensure our community and state at large has a safe, affordable and reliable energy supply.

The move to require discretionary review of legacy CUPs is part of a concerted effort by some Board
members to shut down all oil and natural gas operations in Ventura County and with it thousands of
jobs and lost tax revenue.

Proponents of such shutdowns often claim that job losses in the oil and natural gas industry are
acceptable because oil and gas workers can simply find jobs in green energy. The truth is that green
jobs in California pay less than oil and gas jobs, and a great majority of green energy infrastructure
is produced out of state. According to a recent report released by the State Building and Construction
Trades Council, green jobs in Ventura County, as defined by the U.S. Bureau of Labor Statistics,
paid on average 35 percent less than oil and gas jobs. A forced career change to a job that pays less
is simply not acceptable.

Our companies operate under the strictest environmental regulations in the world. We all share a
commitment to clean air and water in our community. Responsible oil and gas production must be
part of the equation for affordable, reliable and equitable energy policies.

Please support our local workforce, local economy, and the energy needs of today. | urge you to
reject this radical and unnecessary policy change.

(Kevin O’Driscoll, Aera Energy/ EHS Specialist, 93041)

Kevin O'Driscoll
Aera Energy Ventura
EHS Specialist



Gonzalez, Virgﬂ\ia

From: Park GJ (Greg) at Aera <GJPark@aeraenergy.com>

Sent: Thursday, November 5, 2020 6:53 AM

To: ClerkoftheBoard

Cc: Newell ML (Michele) at Aera

Subject: November 10 Legacy Permit Amendments
Supervisors,

| urge you to reject the amendments to the coastal and non-coastal zoning ordinances before you
today. The proposed amendments will hurt my job and the industry that affords me the opportunity
to live and work in Ventura County. Oil and gas employees and contractors work every day to
ensure our community and state at large has a safe, affordable and reliable energy supply.

The move to require discretionary review of legacy CUPs is aneffort by SOME Board members to
achieve a POWER GRAB in order to shut down all oil and natural gas operations in Ventura County
and with it thousands of jobs and lost tax revenue.

Proponents of such shutdowns often claim that job losses in the oil and natural gas industry are
acceptable because oil and gas workers can simply find jobs in green energy. The truth is that green
jobs in California pay less than oil and gas jobs, and a great majority of green energy infrastructure
is produced out of state. According to a recent report released by the State Building and Construction
Trades Council, green jobs in Ventura County, as defined by the U.S. Bureau of Labor Statistics,
paid on average 35 percent less than oil and gas jobs. A forced career change to a job that pays less
is simply not acceptable.

Our companies operate under the strictest environmental regulations in the world. We all share a
commitment to clean air and water in our community. Responsible oil and gas production must be
part of the equation for affordable, reliable and equitable energy policies.

Please support our local workforce, local economy, and the energy needs of today. | urge you to
reject this radical and unnecessary policy change.

Gregory Park
Production Operator at Aera Energy
93001



Gonzalez, Virginia

[

From: Nick Puentes <Nick.Puentes.202837206@p2a.co>
Sent: Thursday, November 5, 2020 4:52 PM

To: ClerkoftheBoard

Subject: November 10 Legacy Permit Amendments

CAUTION: If this email looks suspicious, DO NOT click. Forward to Spam.Manager@ventura.org

Dear Ventura County Clerk of the Board,

| urge you to reject amendments to the coastal and non-coastal zoning ordinances. The proposed amendments will shut down an
industry that provides more than 2,000 high paying jobs for working families in Ventura County and with it, millions in tax revenue.

The move to require discretionary review of legacy conditional use permits is part of a collaborative effort by some Board members
to shut down all oil and natural gas operations in Ventura County and can open the County to expensive lawsuits that we cannot
afford right now.

Supporters of such shutdowns often claim that oil and gas workers can simply transition to jobs in the green energy sector.
According to a recent report released by the State Building and Construction Trades Council this is simply not true and in fact, green
jobs in Ventura County, as defined by the U.S. Bureau of Labor Statistics, paid on average 35 percent less than oil and gas jobs.

In addition, oil and gas companies in Ventura County operate under the strictest environmental regulations in the world.
Responsible oil and gas production must be part of the equation for affordable, reliable and equitable energy policies.

Please support our local workforce, our economy, royalty owners, and an affordable and reliable energy supply for all Venturans. |
urge you to reject this new harmful and costly policy.

Regards,
Nick Puentes



Gonzalez, Virginia

From: Stuart Quirke <Stuart.Quirke.203465280@p2a.co>
Sent: Thursday, November 5, 2020 11:57 AM

To: ClerkoftheBoard

Subject: November 10 Legacy Permit Amendments

CAUTION: If this email looks suspicious, DO NOT click. Forward to Spam.Manager@ventura.org

Dear Ventura County Clerk of the Board,

| urge you to reject amendments to the coastal and non-coastal zohing ordinances. The proposed amendments will shut down an
industry that provides more than 2,000 high paying jobs for working families in Ventura County and with it, millions in tax revenue.

The move to require discretionary review of legacy conditional use permits is part of a collaborative effort by some Board members
to shut down all oil and natural gas operations in Ventura County and can open the County to expensive lawsuits that we cannot
afford right now.

Supporters of such shutdowns often claim that oil and gas workers can simply transition to jobs in the green energy sector.
According to a recent report released by the State Building and Construction Trades Council this is simply not true and in fact, green
jobs in Ventura County, as defined by the U.S. Bureau of Labor Statistics, paid on average 35 percent less than oil and gas jobs.

in addition, oil and gas companies in Ventura County operate under the strictest environmental regulations in the world.
Responsible oil and gas production must be part of the equation for affordable, reliable and equitable energy policies.

Please support our local workforce, our economy, royalty owners, and an affordable and reliable energy supply for all Venturans. |
urge you to reject this new harmful and costly policy.

Regards,
Stuart Quirke



TO: Ventura County Board of Supervisors

VIA EMAIL TO: ClerkoftheBoard@ventura.org
SUBJECT: November 10 Legacy Permit Amendments

Honorable Supervisors, :

| urge you to reject the amendments to the coastal and non-coastal zoning ordinances
before you today. The proposed amendments will hurt my job and the industry that
affords me the opportunity to live and work in Ventura County. Oil and gas employees
and contractors work every day to ensure our community and state at large has a safe,
affordable and reliable energy supply.

The move to require discretionary review of legacy CUPs is part of a concerted effort by
some Board members to shut down all oil and natural gas operations in Ventura County
and with it thousands of jobs and lost tax revenue.

Proponents of such shutdowns often claim that job losses in the oil and natural gas
industry are acceptable because oil and gas workers can simply find jobs in green energy.
The truth is that green jobs in California pay less than oil and gas jobs, and a great maijority
of green energy infrastructure is produced out of state. According to a recent report
released by the State Building and Construction Trades Council, green jobs in Ventura
County, as defined by the U.S. Bureau of Labor Statistics, paid on average 35 percent
less than oil and gas jobs. A forced career change to a job that pays less is simply not
acceptable.

Our companies operate under the strictest environmental regulations in the world. We |
all share a commitment to clean air and water in our community. Responsible oil and

gas production must be part of the equation for affordable, reliable and equitable energy

policies.

Please support our local workforce, local economy, and the energy needs of today. |
urge you to reject this radical and unnecessary policy change.

(Name, Company/ Job Title, Zip Code)
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_G_onzalez, Virginia

From: Neil Shirley <Neil.Shirley.250485367 @p2a.co>
Sent: Thursday, November 5, 2020 12:49 PM

To: ClerkoftheBoard

Subject: November 10 Legacy Permit Amendments

CAUTION: If this email looks suspicious, DO NOT click. Forward to Spam.Manager@ventura.org

Dear Ventura County Clerk of the Board,

| urge you to reject amendments to the coastal and non-coastal zoning ordinances. The proposed amendments will shut down an
industry that provides more than 2,000 high paying jobs for working families in Ventura County and with it, millions in tax revenue.

The move to require discretionary review of legacy conditional use permits is part of a collaborative effort by some Board members
to shut down all oil and natural gas operations in Ventura County and can open the County to expensive lawsuits that we cannot
afford right now.

Supporters of such shutdowns often claim that oil and gas workers can simply transition to jobs in the green energy sector.
According to a recent report released by the State Building and Construction Trades Council this is simply not true and in fact, green
jobs in Ventura County, as defined by the U.S. Bureau of Labor Statistics, paid on average 35 percent less than oil and gas jobs.

In addition, oil and gas companies in Ventura County operate under the strictest environmental regulations in the world.
Responsible oil and gas production must be part of the equation for affordable, reliable and equitable energy policies.

Please support our local workforce, our economy, royalty owners, and an affordable and reliable energy supply for all Venturans. |
urge you to reject this new harmful and costly policy.

Regards,
Neil Shirley



Gonzalez, Virginia
L

From: Lois Shubert <Lois.Shubert.250437225@p2a.co>
Sent: Thursday, November 5, 2020 4:23 PM

To: ClerkoftheBoard

Subject: November 10 Legacy Permit Amendments

CAUTION: If this email looks suspicious, DO NOT click. Forward to Spam.Manager@ventura.org

Dear Ventura County Clerk of the Board,

I urge you to reject amendments to the coastal and non-coastal zoning ordinances. The proposed amendments will shut down an
industry that provides more than 2,000 high paying jobs for working families in Ventura County and with it, millions in tax revenue.

The move to require discretionary review of legacy conditional use permits is part of a collaborative effort by some Board members
to shut down all oil and natural gas operations in Ventura County and can open the County to expensive lawsuits that we cannot
afford right now.

Supporters of such shutdowns often claim that oil and gas workers can simply transition to jobs in the green energy sector.
According to a recent report released by the State Building and Construction Trades Council this is simply not true and in fact, green
jobs in Ventura County, as defined by the U.S. Bureau of Labor Statistics, paid on average 35 percent less than oil and gas jobs.

In addition, oil and gas companies in Ventura County operate under the strictest environmental regulations in the world.
Responsible oil and gas production must be part of the equation for affordable, reliable and equitable energy policies.

Please support our local workforce, our economy, royalty owners, and an affordable and reliable energy supply for all Venturans. |
urge you to reject this new harmful and costly policy.

Regards,
Lois Shubert



Gonzalez, Virginia

From: Spear W) (William) at Aera <WJSpear@aeraenergy.com>
Sent: Thursday, November 5, 2020 4:19 PM

To: ClerkoftheBoard

Cc: Newell ML (Michele) at Aera

Subject: November 10 Legacy Permit Amendments

TO: Ventura County Board of Supervisors
VIA EMAIL TO: ClerkoftheBoard@yventura.org
SUBJECT: November 10 Legacy Permit Amendments

Honorable Supervisors,

| urge you to reject the amendments to the coastal and non-coastal zoning ordinances before you
today. The proposed amendments will hurt my job and the industry that affords me the opportunity
to live and work in Ventura County. Qil and gas employees and contractors work every day to
ensure our community and state at large has a safe, affordable and reliable energy supply.

The move to require discretionary review of legacy CUPs is part of a concerted effort by some Board
members to shut down all oil and natural gas operations in Ventura County and with it thousands of
jobs and lost tax revenue.

Proponents of such shutdowns often claim that job losses in the oil and natural gas industry are
acceptable because oil and gas workers can simply find jobs in green energy. The truth is that green
jobs in California pay less than oil and gas jobs, and a great majority of green energy infrastructure
is produced out of state. According to a recent report released by the State Building and Construction
Trades Council, green jobs in Ventura County, as defined by the U.S. Bureau of Labor Statistics,
paid on average 35 percent less than oil and gas jobs. A forced career change to a job that pays less
is simply not acceptable.

Our companies operate under the strictest environmental regulations in the world. We all share a
commitment to clean air and water in our community. Responsible oil and gas production must be
part of the equation for affordable, reliable and equitable energy policies.

Please support our local workforce, local economy, and the energy needs of today. | urge you to
reject this radical and unnecessary policy change.

Regards,

William J Spear 111
217 Nevada Ave.
Ventura, CA 93004

Ventura Manager of Operations
Aera Energy LLC
wjspear@aeraenergy.com
Cell-661-342-1771




Gonzalez, Virginia

From: Julie Talbott <Julie.Talbott.389381440@p2a.co>
Sent: Thursday, November 5, 2020 12:03 PM

To: ClerkoftheBoard

Subject: November 10 Legacy Permit Amendments

CAUTION: If this email looks suspicious, DO NOT click. Forward to Spam.Manager@ventura.org

Dear Ventura County Clerk of the Board,

I urge you to reject amendments to the coastal and non-coastal zoning ordinances. The proposed amendments will shut down an
industry that provides more than 2,000 high paying jobs for working families in Ventura County and with it, millions in tax revenue.

The move to require discretionary review of legacy conditional use permits is part of a collaborative effort by some Board members
to shut down all oil and natural gas operations in Ventura County and can open the County to expensive lawsuits that we cannot
afford right now.

Supporters of such shutdowns often claim that oil and gas workers can simply transition to jobs in the green energy sector.
According to a recent report released by the State Building and Construction Trades Council this is simply not true and in fact, green
jobs in Ventura County, as defined by the U.S. Bureau of Labor Statistics, paid on average 35 percent less than oil and gas jobs.

In addition, oil and gas companies in Ventura County operate under the strictest environmental regulations in the world.
Responsible oil and gas production must be part of the equation for affordable, reliable and equitable energy policies.

Please support our local workforce, our economy, royalty owners, and an affordable and reliable energy supply for all Venturans. |
urge you to reject this new harmful and costly policy.

Regards,
Julie Talbott



Gonazalez, Virginia

From: Shawn Tucker <Shawn.Tucker.156814834@p2a.co>
Sent: Thursday, November 5, 2020 11:37 AM

To: ClerkoftheBoard

Subject: November 10 Legacy Permit Amendments

CAUTION: If this email looks suspicious, DO NOT click. Forward to Spam.Manager@ventura.org

Dear Ventura County Clerk of the Board,

I urge you to reject amendments to the coastal and non-coastal zoning ordinances. The proposed amendments will shut down an
industry that provides more than 2,000 high paying jobs for working families in Ventura County and with it, millions in tax revenue.

The move to require discretionary review of legacy conditional use permits is part of a collaborative effort by some Board members
to shut down all oil and natural gas operations in Ventura County and can open the County to expensive lawsuits that we cannot
afford right now.

Supporters of such shutdowns often claim that oil and gas workers can simply transition to jobs in the green energy sector.
According to a recent report released by the State Building and Construction Trades Council this is simply not true and in fact, green
jobs in Ventura County, as defined by the U.S. Bureau of Labor Statistics, paid on average 35 percent less than oil and gas jobs.

In addition, oil and gas companies in Ventura County operate under the strictest environmental regulations in the world.
Responsible oil and gas production must be part of the equation for affordable, reliable and equitable energy policies.

Please support our local workforce, our economy, royalty owners, and an affordable and reliable energy supply for all Venturans. |
urge you to reject this new harmful and costly policy.

Regards,
Shawn Tucker



Gonzalez, Virginia

From: Welterlen EC (Elise) at Aera <ECWelterlen@aeraenergy.com>
Sent: Thursday, November 5, 2020 2:45 PM

To: ClerkoftheBoard

Subject: Item #XX Legacy permits and vested rights

CAUTION: If this email looks suspicious, DO NOT click. Forward to Spam.Manager@ventura.org

Honorable Supervisors,

| urge you to reject the amendments to the coastal and non-coastal zoning ordinances before you
today. The proposed amendments will hurt my job and the industry that affords me the opportunity
to live and work in Ventura County. Oil and gas employees and contractors work every day to
ensure our community and state at large has a safe, affordable and reliable energy supply.

The move to require discretionary review of legacy CUPs is part of a concerted effort by some Board
members to shut down all oil and natural gas operations in Ventura County and with it thousands of
jobs and lost tax revenue.

Proponents of such shutdowns often claim that job losses in the oil and natural gas industry are
acceptable because oil and gas workers can simply find jobs in green energy. The truth is that green
jobs in California pay less than oil and gas jobs, and a great majority of green energy infrastructure
is produced out of state. According to a recent report released by the State Building and Construction
Trades Council, green jobs in Ventura County, as defined by the U.S. Bureau of Labor Statistics,
paid on average 35 percent less than oil and gas jobs. A forced career change to'a job that pays less
is simply not acceptable.

Our companies operate under the strictest environmental regulations in the world. We all share a
commitment to clean air and water in our community. Responsible oil and gas production must be
part of the equation for affordable, reliable and equitable energy policies.

Please support our local workforce, local economy, and the energy needs of today. | urge you to
reject this radical and unnecessary policy change.
Elise Welterlen, Aera Energy, Purchasing Specialist. 33003
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